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Mr Fil Cerone Our ref: 18/878417
Director, Sustainability Environment & Planning

City & South West Metro

Transport for NSW

PO Box K659

Haymarket NSW 1240

Dear Mr Cerone

Sydney Metro City & Southwest Chatswood to Sydenham (SSI 15_7400): Approval of the
Northern Corridor Works, Portion 7B Construction Noise and Vibration Management Plan
and the Construction Noise and Vibration Monitoring Program

| refer to your correspondence dated 18 October 2018 and submission of the Construction
Noise and Vibration Management Plan and the Construction Noise and Vibration Monitoring
Program for the Northern Corridor Works Portion 7B stage of the project.

I note receipt of additional information from Mr Ben Armstrong on 12 November 2018, and
further revisions to these documents responding to the Department’s detailed comments.

The Department has reviewed the updated documents and supporting information and
considers that they satisfactorily address the requirements of the conditions. The Department
also understands that the main Construction Environmental Management Plan for Northern
Corridor Works will be updated to address Portion 7B. Please note that this must be finalised
before the commencement of the relevant works. On this basis, | approve the:

e Construction Noise and Vibration Management Plan — Version 05, dated 9 November 2018
(last submitted 12 November 2018) for the Portion 7B works in accordance with condition
C8; and

e Construction Noise and Vibration Monitoring Program — Version 03, dated 27 September
2018 (last submitted 12 November 2018) in accordance with condition C13.

Please ensure you make the final documents available on the project website, as soon as
possible. The requirement to make documents publicly available applies to all other associated
documents required under the project approval, including the Construction Noise and Vibration
Impact Statement.

You are also reminded that you must comply with all other conditions prior to commencing
Portion 7B and, if there is any inconsistency between the approved plans and the conditions of
the approval, then the requirements of the conditions will prevail.

If you have any further queries or require clarification on this matter, please contact Swati
Sharma, Acting Team Leader, Infrastructure Management by email
swati.sharma@planning.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely
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Director- Infrastructure Management
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